BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING – July 26, 2016
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Don Zukowski, Pete Scolforo, & Roger Scheurer.
Others Present: Bob Nason, Matt Larson, Bill Enser, John Polastri, and Rob Zerbato.
 Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 4:32 pm.
Commitments
The Board signed the commitments for the July billing quarter, Lenox customers July quarter, and bill corrections and closing in July.
Abatements
The Board signed the cover sheet for abatements in July.
John Polastri was present on behalf of Lee Sportmans Club. They were seeking consideration on their bill with the last bill being considerably higher. The Board looked through the history and explained this was another account that had been underestimated. When the transponder was changed out we had usage that was added to the April bill. Roger Scheurer made a motion to deny the application. Dave Forrest seconded the application and the vote was unanimous in favor.

The second application was for 385 Chapel Street. They had filled a 15,000 gallon pool and were seeking consideration on the sewer portion of their bill. After a brief discussion Pete Scolforo made a motion to grant the abatement with the stipulation they are given the language on how pool abatements are to be handled. Dave Forrest seconded the application. The vote was 3-2 with Don Zukowski and Roger Scheurer opposed.  
Water Dept
Utility bills were mailed on July 25th. We have about 40 dead transponders on this cycle and the Water Dept is working on the list. 
Waste Water Dept
Bill Enser brought up the topic of flows from the Waste Water Plant. Bob asked him to first have a conversation with Chris on the topic.
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Matt Larson was present on behalf of the Highway Department. We have gotten a quote back from Arnolds Garage in Canaan for the white truck. The work was ok’d and we should have the truck back soon. A rust inhibitor was recommended for the “sisters”.  The new truck is expected to be delivered mid October. 
The Board asked about where the Town is at with the paving bid. Bob stated that the State needs to ok the funds before we can go ahead with the bid. The discussion was tabled until the next meeting when Chris is present.
Other
Over a dozen applications have been submitted for the secretary position. Initial interest will be assessed on July 29th. 
Dave Forrest made a motion to approve the capacity application for Banga on 365 West Rd. Pete Scolforo seconded the application and the vote was unanimous in favor. 

Rob Zerbato spoke to address the ongoing issue at his property on East St. He stated that he will not be bringing in an engineer. He needs to resolve the water problem and then he will fix the rear wall. He stated that test results from the lab tested for chlorine and fecal matter in the ground water that he needs to eliminate from his property. Bob Nason asked Rob to provide the Town with the official results from the lab so they can again meet with Jim Wilusz from Tri-Town Health on this matter.
Executive Session
None.
Minutes
Don Zukowski made a motion to approve the minutes from June 28th as written. Pete Scolforo seconded the motion and the vote was unanimous in favor. 
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday August 23rd @ 4:30pm at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 5:30 pm.
Respectfully submitted, 
Brandi Page
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 Clerk, & Website
